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	Open House

Our annual Open House will be Friday, September 22nd from 5:30 to 6:00pm. Parents, children and family members are encouraged to attend the Open House and see their child’s classroom, tour other classrooms, ask questions, and meet and mingle with other families. Small refreshments will be provided. After the Open House, be sure to stick around as the PTO will introduce its new officers and present information on our upcoming fundraisers!

PTO updates the toddler play yard

C&C Yard Care will soon begin breaking ground on the extension of the toddler bark area. This will allow more room for climbing equipment and other play structures. The PTO is funding this project and is also purchasing a new larger climbing structure, and possibly new trikes, stryders, helmets and picnic tables to replace the old equipment in the toddler yard. We are so excited to see the finished product. Thank you PTO for your continued support of our school and our students!!!
TRUNK OR TREAT! 

On Friday, October 27th, from 6:00pm to 7:00 pm, we will be having a Trunk or Treat Party in our parking lot for SFM families and teachers only. Please come and help your child get candy from the trunks of other families and familiar faces. Decorate your trunk and be prepared for fun. Afterwards, be sure to stop by the preschool for some festive games. More details will follow shortly. 

Changes to 2017 Calendar

As was previously announced, Winter Break has been shortened this year from 10 days to 6. Winter Break will begin December 25th and we will re-open on January 2nd, 2018. 

Small Hands Learning Materials Fundraiser 

Small Hands catalogs will be out soon! These are great catalogs with Montessori inspired activities for children. The school will get 10%-15% of total purchases back in credit that we can apply toward Montessori materials for our environment. Be sure to grab a “Wish List” item for your child’s classroom also ( Purchases can be made year-round at  www.montessoriservices.com as well. 

Parent Volunteer Ideas

We need help getting a donation bin (of sorts) set up. This could be Coats for Kids, a food bank, Toys for Tots etc. If you have ideas or ways to help, please let me know ASAP!

Hand Washing Policy Reminder

Please remember to help your child wash their hands each morning upon entering the classroom. Cold and flu season is approaching fast and we all need to be pro-active. Please help teach your child use soap, scrub for at least 10 seconds, rinse and turn off the faucet with a paper towel. Your help with this would be greatly appreciated!

PTO Email List Please respond to this email stating whether or not you’d like to give permission for me to give the PTO your email address.

Montessori Corner
A Montessori Capsule

Maria Montessori was a doctor and a scientist that throughout the early 1900’s developed not only a theory of learning, but a method a teaching as well. Her basic premise was the self-construction of the child. Montessori believed the child creates the man he is destined to become.  She said, “the child is the father of man.” Montessori called this guiding instinct a “spiritual embryo.” Her method involved the structuring of the environment to fit the child’s unique goal of self-construction.

In one word, Montessori symbolizes respect for the child and his ability to self-construct. Respect is seen in every element of the method and the environment. The teacher is to trust the child’s natural instinct toward self-directed learning. Therefore, the environment is carefully prepared by the teacher to allow the child to freely choose their activity at whatever level they may be. Respect also means that the child is allowed to do whatever he can do for himself, by himself. This highly individualized and child-centered approach to learning fosters independence, and most importantly self-confidence.

With the freedom that is granted to the child in the Montessori classroom, there comes responsibility. The teacher takes a secondary role in the environment and gives the child the opportunity to be responsible for his or her environment. A Montessori teacher is often called a “directress,” as she (or he) merely acts as the guide between the child and the environment. The children take special care of the materials, care for animals in the classroom and often help care for a garden. This sense of community amongst the multi-age class of children is another way the Montessori method respects and trusts the child’s ability to care for all things around him. 

The materials in the Montessori classroom always contain several key factors. There is an element of beauty and nature in all items. There is also a control of error in each activity. A built in control of error allows the teacher to again, take a secondary role and allow the child to find each activity’s purpose as it was intended. Although the child is free to choose whatever activity she or he would like, there must first be a lesson given by the teacher. The teacher is slow, quiet and precise in their actions. This allows the child, upon his or her turn, the best chance for successful use of the materials. This element provides yet another key to building the child’s self-esteem. 

The materials in the Montessori classroom are all designed for hands-on exploration. Everything involves learning through the senses, especially touch. Montessori believed that the hand is intricately linked to the brain and is therefore “the instrument of man’s intelligence.” The child is called to these materials because they are so carefully designed for successful use by his or her own hands. The child chooses their activity and becomes deeply involved in concentration. Once they complete the cycle of activity they feel a sense of fulfillment and confidence that one can compare to the work of an adult. For this reason, Montessori uses the term “work” to refer to the activities of the child.

The Montessori method is an amazing approach to education that involves a level of respect and trust in children which leads to self-confidence and a love of learning that is intrinsically motivated. Today, many early childhood education systems focus on child-centered learning and hands-on exploration of the environment. However, it is Montessori that puts these elements on a pedestal and believes that the child is a highly capable being, capable of so much more than what many adults could ever expect. Montessori believes in the “potential of man as found in the small child.”
	Upcoming Events/Dates

September 22

Open House

5:30pm-6:00pm

October 27

Trunk or Treat 

6:00pm-7:00pm

November 6-8

Parent/Teacher Conferences (Toddler)

School OPEN

November 13-15

Parent/Teacher Conferences (Preschool)

School OPEN

November 23-24

Thanksgiving

School Closed
Dec 25-January 1

Winter Break

School Closed

January 15

Martin Luther King Day

School Closed

March 13-15

Parent/Teacher Conferences (Preschool)

School OPEN

March20-22

Parent/Teacher Conferences (Toddler)

School OPEN
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FACEBOOK!
Ask to join the private group, “Spokane Falls Montessori Parents and Teachers” on Facebook. We post news, pictures and resources often!
Illness Policy Reminder

On the advice of health experts, we will not allow children with any of the following symptoms to be or remain in care:
1. Fever of 100.3 or higher
     Child must remain

out of care for 24

hours after the fever
breaks, without the      use of fever reducers

2. Vomiting on two or more occasions in a 24-hour period Child must remain out of care 24 hours after last instance

3. Diarrhea or watery stool on 3 or more occasions in a 24-hour period. Child must remain out of care for 24 hours after last instance

4. Eye discharge or Pink Eye, open sores, or fatigue that prevents the child from normal participation, including being able to go outside


	Infant Classroom
This summer we welcomed some new infants to our environment. Nora and Harper are twin sisters who started in July. Jordan, whose sister is in the toddler room, also started this summer. Welcome families!

As the weather gets colder, we want to remind you to please bring clothes for both warm and cold/wet weather. Now that it is cooler, we are going out more. Please bring warm pants, coats and hats for your children.

Please join us for our open house on Friday, September 22nd, 2017. This is the best time for you to visit all of the classrooms and meet all of the teachers in each room.  While you can always ask for a tour of a classroom, the open house is the only time for you meet all of the teachers and visit with them when they are not working with children. I especially recommend it to parents with infants who will soon be transitioning into the Toddler Room.  It is also a good time to bring any relatives that might want to see your child’s school.  Come see us, meet other parents, and look at all of the classrooms.

Thank you for sharing your children with us.  We appreciate that great gift.

Have a wonderful autumn,

The Infant Room Teachers

Chelsea, Chancy, Erika, Taylor


	Toddler Classroom
This is our first newsletter of the 2017-2018 School year. I would like to take this time to talk about the heart of our classroom (besides the teachers). ( 

Practical life is the heart of any Montessori Toddler Classroom and plays a major role in the development of children for years to come.  Practical life offers several major benefits to the child: the acquisition of a practical skill, the development of focused attention, and promotes independence.

The acquisition of a practical skill-

Over the course of the two-year cycle in the toddler classroom, your child will have the opportunity to develop his/her skills in increasingly complex fine motor activities, care of self activities, care of the environment activities, and water activities.

As a part of the care of self curriculum, your child will be learning to dress him/herself, hang his/her own coat up on a hook, as well as use velcro, buttons, zippers, and snaps.  Threading beads and lacing work offers preparation for more complex dressing skills they will work on in the primary classroom (such as lacing and tying shoes).

The care of the environment and fine motor skills curriculum is vast.  Your children will have the opportunity to learn opening and closing various containers, spooning items from one bowl to another, dry pouring, pouring of water, transferring items by hand and with tongs, dusting, hammering, carrying a chair, folding a variety of cloths with a variety of folds, washing cloths by hand, washing dishes by hand, washing a table, sweeping, using a dust pan & brush, mopping, setting a table, and many more!
It is important to note that these are the opportunities every child will have in our toddler classroom, but every child will not master every skill.  Because the children have the freedom to develop themselves, there will be a great variety of skill acquisition.  However, there are only good choices of activity in the classroom, so you need not fear that your child will spend hours idle.  All work is important work, and we get to see how each child uniquely unfolds!

We love our school, classroom, and Montessori families! We appreciate every one of you and can’t wait to see what the coming year has in store for us! 

With love, Chrissi, Purzia, Brianna, Kristy, Jennifer & Mikayla
	Preschool Classroom
We have gotten off to a great start this school year.  It has been wonderful welcoming all our new additions and continuing to work with our existing children.  We are also very excited to welcome our new Teacher, Ms. Hannah.   She will be serving our families and children daily from 9-5.  The children already adore her!  

In wake of recent events that have happened in our community, we want to ensure our families that the children’s safety if our first priority.  If you have any question regarding our lock down procedures or other safety methods, please feel free to contact Ms. Lisa or Ms. Sundi.  

Over the next few months we will be learning about dinosaurs, fall changes and fall fruits and vegetables.  This will include our annual trip to Walters’s fruit farm, tentatively planned for Tuesday, October 10th at 11:00. We will be riding a school bus!  More information will be posted soon.  

As the weather begins to turn colder, please remember to dress your child in layers. It can be chilly in the morning but warm by the time we go outside in the afternoon. Also, please remember that we are required by licensing to apply sunscreen through October regardless of whether or not the sun is shining. Please continue to apply sunscreen to your child in the morning and we will re-apply in the afternoon. 

We hope to see all of you at our Open House on Friday, September 22nd at 5:30 PM. You will get a chance to get to know your child’s teachers more, as well as ask questions about the classroom and Montessori. Your child will also have a lesson ready to give you! The children love this part! 

Sincerely,

Miss Sundi, Miss Sarah, Miss Lisa, Miss Julia, Miss Hannah and Miss Maya


